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    Mosier City Council Meeting
 April 2, 2014

                                          Mosier Creek Terrace 7:00 p.m.


Council: Mayor Rogers, Councilors Arlene Burns, Emily Reed, Mary Lou Perry, Peny Wallace

Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick, New Finance Director Angie Wilson
Absent: None     

Excused: Councilor Garth Kightlinger
Audience and Presentors:  Amanda Hoey, Joel Madsen, Mayor Steve Lawrence, Sheriff Rick Eiesland, Dan Rasmussen, Tracie Hornung

CALL TO ORDER
Meeting was called to order by Mayor Rogers at 7:05 p.m. 
ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS 
Three items were added to the agenda:  1.  Approval of Finance Director 2.  Request from City of Hood River regarding First Responder Inventory Survey and 3. Approval of Charles Young’s offer to host email addresses.

BUSINESS FROM THE AUDIENCE 
None.  
CONSENT AGENDA

1) Approval of Minutes, March 5th and 19th, 2014
2) Review/Approve Bills
Councilor Perry made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Councilor Reed seconded.  There was no discussion.  Motion passed unanimously.

BUSINESS 

1) The Attainable Housing Group Presentation:

Amanda Hoey from MCEDD, Mayor Steve Lawrence from The Dalles, and Joel Madsen from Mid Columbia Housing Authority informed Council about a collaborative effort put together by the Regional Solutions Team to identify, review, and accept recommendations to remove the financial hardships and non-financial barriers to attaining affordable housing in the region.  Some of the non-financial issues include local ordinances and regulations and lack of available building property.  Issues are unique to each community:  in Hood River, affordable housing becomes dedicated to vacation housing and in The Dalles, housing is older and badly in need of repairs.  Affordable housing is income restricted.  Attainable housing reaches the gap area of those who have good jobs but can’t find suitable housing. The funding available through the 2 million dollar grant will be consistent with each community’s needs.  The Attainable Housing Group is seeking letters of support.  Amanda has a draft that she will send to the City office.  
2) Approval of Angie Wilson for Finance Director position:

Councilor Wallace moved to approve the Personnel Committee’s recommendation of Angie Wilson for City Finance Director.  Councilor Reed seconded.  There was no discussion.  Motion approved unanimously.
Mayor Rogers said that she would meet with the City Manager and Angie to discuss the Personnel Committee’s recommendation for compensation and benefits.

3) Sewer Utility Rate Study and WWTP Management Options
Councilor Burns made a motion to approve the rate increase study to be done by the City Engineer John Grim for less than $1000.00.  Councilor Perry seconded.  There was no discussion.  Motion was approved unanimously.  Finance Director Wilson said that the money would come from the sewer fund.  Councilor Reed asked that the study not be based on growth.  

The discussion then moved to the WWTP operations and management.  There was a council consensus for staff to continue researching the option of the City taking over the operation of the plant.  City Manager Fitzpatrick will call Bingen and will also call OMI to find out what the contract options are.
4) ODOT Quarry:  Approval to pursue partnership with ODOT

Councilor Reed made a motion to approve staff spending time moving forward with ODOT partnership options regarding the uses and control of the quarry.  Councilor Perry seconded.  There was no discussion.  Motion approved unanimously.  

Mayor Rogers suggested that there might be creative opportunities for the City’s use of the quarry.
5) Office Upgrades:

Office Staff presented an alternative list of office furniture to the list that had been approved previously by council that would be sourced locally from The Dwelling Station.  Christina Lafever sent a letter offering her design services pro bono.  Mayor Rogers suggested a cap at $1,200.00.  There was a consensus by Council that the Office Staff could use the $1,200.00 for similar purchases to what had been approved previously.

Office Staff also presented an estimate made by Solutions, a local company that sets up office technology and has a maintenance plan.  Council felt that the estimate was high and directed staff to get other quotes.  
6) Installation Options for a City Credit Card System:

Finance Director Wilson presented research on options to set up the ability for the City to accept credit cards.  The Square has no monthly fee, but there is a 2.79% fee for each transaction.  This would be perfect for fund raisers.  Setting up a machine in the office would require purchasing or leasing equipment and a monthly fee.  Wilson will continue to do research.  Councilor Burns made a motion for office staff to set up the City with a Square.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  There was no discussion.  Motion passed unanimously.
Wilson has also been researching options for sending out the utility bills by postcard and also offering direct payment to customers.

7) Gorge Hub Presentation and Partnership Proclamation 

Fitzpatrick presented an update of the Gorge Hub System.  All of the Historic Highway communities have been asked to sign the Partnership Proclamation and to nominate an official representative.  Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the mayor’s signature on the Partnership Proclamation and to nominate Manager Fitzpatrick as the official representative.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  There was no discussion.  Motion approve unanimously.  

8) City of Hood River First Responder Survey

Manager Fitzpatrick presented a letter of request by the City of Hood River for all of the Gorge First Responders to fill out a survey that would then represent an inventory of what kind of emergency response can be expected in case of an oil or coal train incident.  Councilor Perry said that the city office staff were too busy to extend the ask to the eastern Gorge communities.  Council suggested calling the Wasco County Emergency Manager or contacting The Dalles.  Councilor Wallace made a motion that the City of Mosier would ask the Mosier Valley Fire Department to complete the survey.  Councilor Burns seconded.  There was no discussion.  Motion passed unanimously.
9)  Approval of Mayor to Sign Liquor License for Rack and Cloth

Councilor Reed made a motion to approve signing the liquor license for the business Rack and Cloth.  Councilor Perry seconded.  No discussion.  Motion passed unanimously.
10) Approval of Charles Young to Host the City of Mosier’s email address of cityofmosier.com:
Councilor Burns made a motion to approve of the Charles Young offer to host the City of Mosier’s email address of cityofmosier.com at cost as offered. Councilor Perry seconded.  Councilor Reed said that she had a conflict of interest and would not participate in the discussion or the vote. Motion passed with 4 ayes and 1 abstained (Councilor Reed).

COMMITTEE REPORTS

1. Cemetery committee:  Manager Fitzpatrick submitted the grant application for the cemetery record keeping project
2. Park committee:  City is seeking a Park Host.  Manager Fitzpatrick asked for help designing the city section of the kiosk at Rock Creek Park.  Councilor Wallace volunteered to help.
3. Public Art committee:  Dan Rasmussen reported that he had received a few commitments to be on the committee.  Councilor Reed will send Dan agenda items.
4. Public Works:  Councilor Burns spent a day picking up the new City truck and getting it registered and insured.  The truck came with a tool box.

COUNCIL COMMENTS:  Councilor Reed reported that the Cross Walk project was sponsored by the Farmer’s Market group and that both CIS and the City Engineer had approved.  There would be two at the school, one at the first stop sign, and another at the Post Office.  Councilor consensus was to move forward but to come back to Council for approval of design.  
Councilor Reed also asked about press releases and public comments, especially regarding the coal and oil train issue.  Mayor Rogers said that she is the point person, but that it was good that Council President Burns was available the last time to make a comment.  Mayor Rogers said that Council needed to move forward with forming a resolution.  Manager Fitzpatrick said that she would send electronic versions of the resolutions again and each councilor could choose the phrases that they liked the best.  

CORRESPONDENCE/STAFF REPORTS 
Meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m.                                        Approved this 16th day of April, 2014
                                                                            Attest:

___________________________________      _________________________________

Andrea Rogers, Mayor                                             Kathleen Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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